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We wish to start by paying our respects to Doug Van Buren.  Thank you, Doug for your service. 

 

 

Obituary for Douglas L. Van Buren 

LODI-Douglas L. Van Buren, age 69, of Lodi, passed away on Thursday, June 28, 2018 after a courageous 

battle with pancreatic cancer. He was born on Nov. 26, 1948, in Beaver Dam, Wis., the son of Jacob and 

Dorothy (Thurk) Van Buren.He married Rosemary (Spiegler) Van Buren on April 5, 1969 in Ripon, 

WI.Douglas graduated from Rosendale High School, Northwestern University Traffic Institute and 

Cardinal Stritch University. Douglas worked as a Wisconsin State Trooper starting in 1971 and retired as 

the Superintendent in 2003. 32 years of dedicated service to his home state.He was a humble man who 

preferred a simple life on the lake. An avid crossword puzzle enthusiast, he loved a good mental 

challenge and was a lifelong learner. He enjoyed the outdoor life, which included fishing and boating. 

Most importantly he loved spending time with his family. In addition to Rosemary, his wife of 49 years, 

he is survived by his three sons, Gene, Jerrod (Kimberley), Tony (Lauren); four granddaughters, Ashley, 



Emily, Hailey, Julia; his brother, Jeff (Valerie); sister, Kathleen Buchholz; brother-in-law, Ross (Sue 

Tolsma) Spiegler; aunt, Carol Thurk.He was preceded in death by his parents; and his brother-in-law, 

Dennis Buchholz.A Visitation will be held at GUNDERSON WEST FUNERAL AND CREMATION CARE, 7435 

University Ave., Middleton, starting at 11 a.m., on Saturday, July 14, 2018. A Sharing of Memories will 

begin at 2 p.m. There will be a gathering at the family home to share food and memories immediately 

following the service unti 8 p.m.,  and we encourage everyone to attend. Memorial contributions can be 

made to Garding Against Cancer at 1848 University Ave, Madison, WI 53726 or 

ƎŀǊŘƛƴƎŀƎŀƛƴǎǘŎŀƴŎŜǊΦƻǊƎΦ 5ƻƴŀǘƛƻƴǎ ƳŀŘŜ ƛƴ 5ƻǳƎΩǎ ƴŀƳŜ ǿƛƭƭ Ǝƻ ǘƻ tŀƴŎǊŜŀǘƛŎ /ŀƴŎŜǊ wŜǎŜŀǊŎƘ ŀǘ ¦² 

Carbone Cancer Center.Online condolences may be made at www.gundersonfh.com. 

 

Let us also remember and thank these former WSP members for their service;  

 
Albert ñAlò Joseph Sperger, age 90, of Eau Claire, passed away on Saturday, May 19, 
2018, surrounded by his family. 
Born on March 30, 1928, in Farm Hill, rural Elmwood, to Albert and Mary Sperger. Al 
graduated from Durand High School and entered the US Air Force part of the Strategic Air 
Command (SAC), stationed Rincon, Puerto Rico. 
Al married Mary Elizabeth (Beth) OôConnell on December 28, 1950 in El Paso, WI. and 
spent 65 loving years together. Beth was the true love of his life. Together they raised two 
children, Dan and Katy. Al was deeply adored and loved by his children and 
grandchildren, Alex and Zachary. His family meant everything to him. 
Al served as a State Patrol Officer for the State of Wisconsin for 13 years. He then 
became a Civil Defense Director for the State of Wisconsin and was stationed in Eau 
Claire. During retirement, he volunteered for the American Red Cross for 10 years. 
Al and Beth spent winters in Apache Junction, AZ for 23 years. They shared many 
memories at the Shafer Farm, where he was known as the ñWagon Masterò. He truly 
looked forward to spending his time at the farm where he could be with his family and 
friends. Al was a lifelong, devoted member of St. James the Greater Catholic Church and 
was very involved in their events as well as the Knights of Columbus. Al loved the Green 
Bay Packers and the Wisconsin Badgers. 
Survived by his children, Dan Sperger of Red Wing; Katy (Bob) Welsch of Prior Lake; 
grandchildren, Alex and Zachary Radosevich; brother, Herbert (Connie) Sperger of PA; 
sister-in-law, Barb Sperger of Durand; brother-in-law, Jim (Jan) OôConnell of Stoughton; 
and many loved nieces and nephews. 
He is preceded in death by his wife, Beth; parents; siblings, George, Caroll, Joanne, Lynn, 
Bernie, and Bernard (Bud). 
The family wishes to express their deepest thanks to the many caregivers who supported 
and loved Al in the last two years of his life. Thank you to our family and friends for loving, 
creating and sharing in Alôs memories. 
A funeral service will be held at 12:00 PM Noon on Wednesday, June 6, 2018, at St. 
James the Greater Catholic Church, Eau Claire, with Father Tom Krieg. Visitation will be 
held one hour prior to the service at the church. Burial will take place at a later date in 
Farm Hill Cemetery, Elmwood, WI. 
Lenmark-Gomsrud-Linn Funeral & Cremation Services is assisting the family. 
To express online condolences, please visit www.lenmarkfh.com 

http://www.gundersonfh.com/


       
     

 
Obituary for Donald R. Engel 

Donald R Engel, age 78 a longtime resident of Minocqua, WI died on December 21st at Alpha Senior 

Concepts in Green Bay, WI. Don was born on July 11, 1939 at home in the Town of Little Black, near 

Medford, Wisconsin the son of Wallace and Luella (nee Heuer) Engel. He grew up on a dairy farm in 

Medford where he worked hard milking cows every day.  

Don graduated from Medford High School in 1957 and married Barbara Plyer on June 10, 1961 and later 

divorced in 1990. He proudly served in the Army National Guard from October 1961 to May of 1965. 

In his early years, Don worked at Hurd Millwork  in Medford and was an officer with the Medford Police 

Department. He went on to graduate as President of the 15th Wisconsin State Patrol Academy Class in 

1966. Then moved to Minocqua in 1968 where he was a Wisconsin State Patrol officer until 1993 when 

he was forced to retire early due to an injury. 

He was a founding member of the Wisconsin Bear Hunters Association, volunteered his time for the 

Rocky Mountain Elk Foundation and served on the Wisconsin Conservation Congress board. He was a 

member of Calvary Lutheran Church from 1968 until his death. 

Don loved Hunting and Fishing, he was a Master Story Teller, enjoyed visits from his family, taking care 

of his horses and property. He enjoyed shooting and received numerous awards for marksmanship in the 

military and state patrol. He was on the Wisconsin State Pistol Team for many years. 

Don is survived by 2 Daughters; Jodi (Bernie) Nowak of Philipsburg, Montana and Becky (Chad) Saari of 

Abrams, WI and his Grandchildren: Amanda (Adam) Bode of Appleton, Jennifer Polzin of Wauwatosa, 

Jacob, Joshua, Josie & Jadyn Saari of Abrams and by Great-Grandchildren: Aurora, Asher, Asa & August 

Bode of Appleton and by his brother: Wayne (Carol) Engel of Medford, WI and sister-in-law; Rose Engel 

of Medford, WI and nieces and nephews. Don was preceded in death by: his parents Wallace and Luella 

(Heuer) Engel and 2 brothers Monion and Russell. 

Memorial Service for Don will  be held on Saturday, December 30th at 12:00 Noon at Nimsgern Funeral 

Home Chapel in Woodruff, WI with a visitation from 10:00 AM till  time of service. 

Online condolences may be shared at www.nimsgernfuneral.com 

NIMSGERN FUNERAL & CREMATION SERVICES IS SERVING THE FAMILY.  

http://nimsgern-funeral-cremation-service.tributecenterstore.com/?oId=2820069&ph=1
http://nimsgern-funeral-cremation-service.tributecenterstore.com/?oId=2820069&ph=1


 

 

 



            

**Remember to contact the WSP in your area to request the honor guard should the family of a former 

WSP member pass away and they would like the honor guard.**  

 

EVENTSτRegularly Scheduled Gatherings;  

1). 2nd Monday of the Monthς Aurora Hospital Cafeteria, 2845 Greenbrier Rd., Green Bay, WI 9:00 amς 

Join us for coffee. All are welcome.  

2). First Thursday of the Month - No reservations needed, just show up at 9:00 am at the Green Lantern, 

McFarland, WI.  



3). First Thursday of the Month - DOT Retiree Lunch at 11:30 am. Held at Monona Garden Family 

Restaurant, 6501 Bridge Road, Monona. No reservation needed.   

4). Last Thursday of Even Numbered Months - WISDOT/DNR Retiree Breakfast at 9:30 am at "The 

Prime" in Trego, WI. Contact Connie Salquist (ConnieSalquist@yahoo.com).   

5). Monthly τ ROMEO (Retired Old Men Eating Out) - contact Dennis Schroeder for date, time, and 

location. The location varies but is generally in the North Central portion of the state. Everyone 

welcome. denniss@charter.net   

6)). Second Tuesday of each month τ Retiree Breakfast at 7:30 am at the Hwy 51 Truck Stop (I-39 & 

CTH Q) south of Merrill. Contact Bill Harvey at lois3545@aol.com if you are attending.   

7). Every Thursday τ Eau Claire Retired Law Enforcement Breakfast Group, at 8:00a.m., any retired law 

enforcement officer welcomed. Held at VFW Post 305, 1300 Starr Avenue, Eau Claire, WI.   

If you know of additional events or gatherings of State Patrol alumni, please let us know so we can post 

it for all to see or attend.  Send these items to kimwspaa@tds.net. If you attend 1 of these gatherings, 

please do a short write up and send it to Kim so she can share it with the membership.  Thank you.   

 

WSPAA Board and their contact information; 

President: Scott Lindemann - sgklindemann@charter.net     

Vice-President: Phil Wenzel philw423@gmail.com     

Secretary: Gary Brogan ς gabrogan13@gmail.com    

Treasurer: Linda Woldt wspaa2011@gmail.com    

Northwest (NW) Regional Reps: Keith Young: keithyoung625@gmail.com     

Southwest (SW) Regional Reps: Mike Jennings: car13@mhtc.net  and Ruth Tiry: rdl8486@hotmail.com 

Northcentral (NC) Ray Sondelski: sondel@mtc.net 

Northeast (NE) Lyle Sconzert: aviator1955@new.rr.com 

Membership Coordinator: Mary Sander: mamabear6615@gmail.com 

Webmaster: Diane King: dianeking@charter.net  

 Communications Director: Kim Hurley kimwspaa@tds.net  

 

mailto:sgklindemann@charter.net
mailto:philw423@gmail.com
mailto:gabrogan13@gmail.com
mailto:wspaa2011@gmail.com
mailto:keithyoung625@gmail.com
mailto:car13@mhtc.net
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MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION or RENEWAL 

______New member, please complete the entire form 

  

______Membership Renewal:            No change in your address, phone or email, 

please enter the  year(s) you are renewing for in this box and fill in your name below. 

                   Membership year runs from January 1, through December 31. 

 

Name:_____________________________________________________________ 

 

Street Address:______________________________________________________ 

 

City:______________________________ State:________ Zip:_________-______ 

 

E-mail:____________________________________________________________ 

 

Telephone:_____________________________ Cell:________________________ 

 

Current DSP Assignment:_____________ Retired/Separated (Date):___________ 

Highest Rank/Position:_____________        Recruit Class #________ Badge#_______ 

_______ Full Member: $15.00/year or _______ Associate Member: $15.00/year  

If you wish to pay multiple years, you may do so by multiplying the number of years by $15.00. 

 Amount Paid: ____________________ 

Make your check payable to: WSPAA, Inc. and return this form along with your check to: Linda Woldt, 

3120 Breeze Drive, Sun Prairie, WI  53590. 

For Inquiries on your Membership, please contact:  Membership Coordinator: Mary Heffernan ς Sander 

(mamabear6615@gmail.com) 715-222-3524   OR WSPAA Treasurer: Linda Woldt 

(wspaa2011@gmail.com) 608-279-0661  

 

mailto:mamabear6615@gmail.com


 

Need the revised WSPAA decal?  Cost is $5.00.  Contact Mary Sander at mamabear6615@gmail.com. 

 

Pictures from the June 7th Pistol Shoot at Spooner Range 

                          

 

                 

Thank you Keith Young for these photos.   

 

mailto:mamabear6615@gmail.com


Wisconsin State Patrol Alumni Association Board Meeting 

          Thursday, June 14, 2018 at 10:00 AM  
District 4, WAUSAU  

      
The meeting was called to order by President Lindemann at 10:00 AM. 

 

Those in Attendance ς 
President Scott Lindemann, Vice President Phil Wenzel, Communications Director Kim Hurley, 

Treasurer Linda Woldt, Membership Mary Sander, Secretary Gary Brogan 

 

Regional Reps ς 
Ray Sondelski ς NC, Mike Jennings ς SW, Keith Young ς NW & Ruth Tiry (SW)-- Excused 

 

Guest of VP Phil Wenzel - 
Dan Meinhardt  

 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGANCE ς 
After which Phil suggested we observe a moment of silence for the passing of Trpr Jorge Dumas  

 

AGENDA -     
Kim said Insp. Gary Koski will be here at 11:00 with information and a shadow box that is presented by 
ǘƘŜ ²{t IƻƴƻǊ DǳŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƻŦŦƛŎŜǊΩǎ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŀǘ ŀ ŦǳƴŜǊŀƭΦ 
 
Scott said that he had sent out the agenda and the one thing we really need to work on is the annual 
meeting agenda, etc. on September 14th, at the WSP Academy at Fort Mc Coy. 
Mary said her brother John called her about the planning for the annual meeting. The meal price should 
still be the same at $10.00. We all agreed that we will pay for the meal of active WSPAA members no 
matter the cost.  

 
{9/w9¢!w¸Ω{ w9thw¢ ς   
Gary said our mailing of the quarterly newsletters had been staying around 17 members, however with 
this current print out of the membership today it is down to 14. Also, the mail for Mary Ausloos has 
ōŜŜƴ ǊŜǘǳǊƴŜŘ άǳƴŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘέ ǎƻ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ŦƛƴŘ ƻǳǘ ǿƘȅΦ ¢ƘŜ ǎǘŀŦŦ ƭƛǎǘŜŘ ŀǎ άƘƻƴƻǊŀǊȅ 
ƳŜƳōŜǊǎέ ƻƴ ǘƘƛǎ ƭƛǎǘ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ǘƘŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ Ǿƛŀ ŜƳŀƛƭ ǘƘŜǊŜŦƻǊŜ L Řƻ ƴƻǘ ǎŜƴŘ ǘƘŜƳ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎ ōȅ ¦{t{ 
as they are covered in our group mailing. 

 
FINANCIAL REPORT ς 
Treasurer Linda Woldt reported that there is $14,588.32 plus two membership renewal checks she has. 

We were at $14,704 last year, we have dropped a number of members who have not renewed. Mary 

said there were 15 from last year.  

We had a discussion on how well the entry and registration went last year at the annual meeting and we 

will continue with the same program with a few tweaks here and there. There were only a few no shows 

last year. 



Mike has WSPAA hats in various colors for door prizes.   After check in we will pull the names of the 

winners so everyone is included. To save time we will pull the names from those registered and 

announce the winners during each break in the meeting ς there should be three breaks and we can 

announce five winners at each one. Motion as above, second by Ray, passed. 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS ς 

Membership ς 
Mary said 15 people have been taken off the membership list for non-payment of dues.   We are down 

to 261 members. At one time we did break the 300 mark but that was because we were carrying non-

paying dues members for two years. 

 

There was a lengthy discussion on how to reach WSP employees who are retiring and also to let current 

employees know they do NOT have to be retired to be a member of the WSPAA. We considered various 

methods such as providing our brochure that is on our website in their retirement packet. Another 

possibility is to contact each region that produces their Green Sheet every week and get approval to add 

just a line or two as a footer or a header giving our basic WSPAA information such as,  

άLŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ǘƘƛƴƪƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǊŜǘƛǊƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘΣ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǘƘŜ ²{t!! ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ƛƴ ǘƻǳŎƘΗέ 

And provide them with our contact information. 

Phil and Kim said we could present the same information to the WTA. 

 
Linda said we have 262 members right now. Kim asked if we are going to use the same renewal form for 
retirees that we used last year at the annual meeting.  Linda will tweak the form as necessary especially 
noting that if a member is paying for more than one membership they need to send a separate check for 
each one.  
Discussion followed covering applications, what the Academy did previously, the spread sheets and 
name badges that we used last year and recognition of previous WSP classes sworn and non-sworn 
personnel. 
 
Mike will recognize the 50th and 60th year graduation classes; Leo Sendelbach was the only one in the 
60th class. Phil was in the 50th which was a double class that year. Scott went over the non-sworn and 
asked Mike to send the 38 names to Kim with email addresses so we could send them a questionnaire. 
Kim will put it in a group mailing and it is up to them to respond to the questionnaire.  

 
REGIONAL REPS ς  
Ray said that they just had a coffee Tuesday in Merrill and about 12 showed up: quite a few law 

enforcement, DNR, but only three from the WSP. He is trying to recruit more active people to become 

involved. 
Mike said we had a very good turnout at the Green Lantern.  There were two grandparents with their 

grandkids plus Bob White was there from Arizona. 

 

We discussed the dedicating of a bridge and/or highway or even the possibility of something in our rest 

areas dedicated to our fallen law enforcement officers. Ray said the signs would only cost $600-700.00 

and talking to various individuals they recommended that instead of asking for approval of one sign at a 

time, do all seven so they only have to discuss it once and approve them. Now is a good time to contact 



our legislators because they will be out campaigning for re-election and this is a feel-good situation and 

theȅ ǿƻǳƭŘ Ǉƭŀȅ ōŀƭƭ ǿƛǘƘ ǳǎΦ 5h¢ ŘƛŘ ǎŀȅ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƻƴΩǘ ŀƭƭƻǿ ǘƘŜƳ ƻƴ ōǊƛŘƎŜǎ ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ Ƴŀȅ Ŧŀƭƭ ƻŦŦ ƛƴƧǳǊƛƴƎ 

someone however, their sign shop certainly would be capable of producing any signage we may want. 

The WTA also has their own lobbyists and looking at doinƎ ǎǘǊŜǘŎƘŜǎ ƻŦ ƘƛƎƘǿŀȅǎ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜȅ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ 

anything rolling yet. We would try and get the WSPAA and the WTA working together on this project. 

 

INSP. GARY KOSKI of the WSP Honor Guard arrived for presentation and answer questions regarding 

the flag boxes that we present at funerals.  Each has a Wisconsin state flag inside. The wooden flag box 

has an engraved metal plate which reads,  

ά²I9b hb9 C![[{Σ L¢ L{ C9[¢ .¸ ![[έ  
and there is a WSP emblem on the back.  

 

Some of the questions and answers from the presentation: 

Who are they presented to ς we were all surprised that the flag box memorials are only presented to 

fallen officers of Wisconsin state agencies, not county, city, etc. The Honor Guard tries to go to all State 

Patrol/Police funerals and larger events such as the six that died in Dallas. However if an agency does 

not want us there, we do not go. 

How long has it been in effect ς to the best of our knowledge it began in 1996 and Trevor Casper was 

the first line of duty death that really got things going. He did more for our organization in getting this all 

in motion. Before Trevor we had an Honor Guard but we were sort of on our own and not recognized as 

it was in 36 other states. Usually there are 30 some state agencies represented at funerals, at one 

funeral there were 42 states represented. Originally if there was a funeral in Wisconsin or the 

ǎǳǊǊƻǳƴŘƛƴƎ ǎǘŀǘŜǎΣ ǿŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŀǘǘŜƴŘ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿŜǊŜ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ ƘƻƻǇǎ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘΦ ¢ǊŜǾƻǊΩǎ ǇŀǎǎƛƴƎ 

showed management how important it was plus with the influx of people and representatives, these 

critical incidents are overwhelming. A lot of people did not know the WSP had an Honor Guard and for 

some time we were floundering and many people were not recognized in the past. 

Cost ς Each flag box is $20.00, the Wisconsin flag is $12.00 and the engraved plate is $12.00, total 

$44.00.  They have been looking at other options to try and keep the cost down. Insp. Koski said that he 

will have Sgt. Rob Hartson get the figures to us so we have an idea of what we are talking about. 

Availability ς Currently there are about ten flag boxes at different posts to try and cover each situation 

that may come up. 

Overnight shipping so it arrives in time for the funeral ς the cost can easily be anywhere from $75.00 

to around $250.00. 

Damage ς with the triangle shape of the flag box they are easily damaged, dented, etc. in shipping. 

Possible Replacement ς Insp. Gary passed around a picture of a wooden plaque in the outline of the 

State of Wisconsin; it has a medallion - such as a challenge coin - inset in the upper left corner of the 

plaque. These are flatter and easier for the Honor Guard to include in their luggage when they travel to 

a funeral. They could engrave anything on the flat wood surface and it would eliminate any damage as 

experienced with the flag boxes. 

Our participation ς we discussed the possibility of making a donation but decided we do not have 

enough information at this time. 



Positive response ς The family members greatly appreciate having the WSP there and the person 

ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ {ǘŀǘŜ tŀǘǊƻƭ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǘƛƳŜ ƻŦ ŘŜŀǘƘΦ Lǘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀƴ ƻǾŜǊǿƘŜƭƳƛƴƎ ǇƻǎƛǘƛǾŜ 

ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ LƴǎǇΦ Yƻǎƪƛ ǎŀƛŘ ƘŜ ƘŀǎƴΩǘ ƘŜŀǊŘ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎ ƴŜƎŀǘƛǾŜΦ 

On the subject of the WSP Honor Guard, if any retiree wants a representative of the Honor Guard, at 

least one is sent to the funeral, sometimes two. Hopefully one of them knew the officer or family. If we 

ŘƻƴΩǘ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǘƘŜ ²{tΣ {ƎǘΦ wƻō ǿƛƭƭ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ŀǎ ƛǘ Ƙŀǎ ƴŜǾŜǊ ōŜŜƴ ƻŦfered in the past plus there 

are some that do not want the WSP there.   

Kim said she put in a group email to all members about a month ago regarding the passing of a family 

member that they have to make the contact with the WSP for the Honor Guard.  

Scott said we have a lot more to talk about. 

 

Insp. Koski returned later with additional information on the flag boxes. In 2015 the Honor 
Guard went to four in state funerals and 12 out of state. When they started they gave flowers as Honor 
Guards. The flag box came up in 2016 and we did three in state and 15 out of state funerals. In 2017, 
two in state and 15 out of state which is an average of 18 funerals a year. So far this year it has been one 
in and two out of state. The WTA has set aside an account for the Honor guard that helps pay for other 
things that the state would not pay for, gas for our bagpiper Kevin Lynch and anything else Honor Guard 
related. Rob or Ryan can answer any more questions. He concluded with for any line of duty death of 
any state agency, we give the flag boxes. 

  
ANNUAL MEETING PROPOSED AGENDA - 
Election of officers, we need to re-elect the President, Secretary, the NW and SW Region Reps. Our by-

laws state we have to re-elect the Reps even tho they are an appointed position and at times we have 

problems filling the slots, the NE Regional Rep is still an open position. 

5ŜŎŜŀǎŜŘ ¢ǊƻƻǇŜǊ aŀǊƪ [ŜǿƛǎΩ ǿƛŦŜ /Ǌƛǎ [Ŝǿƛǎ ǿŀƴǘǎ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ƻǳǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŀŎŀŘŜƳȅ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŜ Ƙŀǎ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ 

Regional Rep description information, etc. Presently she is an honorary member but is very interested in 

joining us and help wherever she can. Linda said per Section 6 of the By-Laws, it does not limit the 

amount of Regional Reps. 

Regarding the by-laws, Maynard Stoehr brought up the subject at the WSPAA breakfast at the Green 

Lantern and we concluded that we can now disband the By-Law Committee; motion so moved by Linda, 

second by Kim, approved. 

 

Phil said it would behoove us to meet again for half a day at one of the posts before our annual meeting. 

Linda said we should do as we did last year at a special August meeting. Gary asked with our present day 

electronic communications, etc. ς could we do it by email or telecom? The consensus is that we need to 

get together in person as sometimes the emails get lost and/or confusing so it was agreed to get 

together again in August. A number of locations were brought up and Gary said while working for 

different departments at the WSSOB at 1 West Wilson, many of them conducted almost quarterly 

meetings and they considered a motel at the first Stevens Point exit (northbound I-39) to be the center 

of the state for all their meetings. Ray said he would do some checking with the county sheriff and 

police department to see if they would have a room available and let us know.  

 



(Supplemental information from Ray ς He has reserved the Stevens Point Police Department 

community room at 933 Michigan Street, in Stevens Point from 10:00 AM until 2:00 PM. ς see 

you there. gb) 

 
Scott asked if anyone had anything further ς Kim, Linda and Mary shared some member problems with 

receiving our group emails. They have taken every step they can think of to solve the problem without 

success and Gary will add both members to the USPS mailing list for any future newsletters. 

Kim said she has been working with Diane King on a number of items and Mike is also working on the 
history of our WSP license plates.  
 

Motion by Gary to adjourn at 1:04 PM, second by Ray, accepted. 
 
 
 
Happy 90th ret. Tpr. Bob Janssen  

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

The Oaks Golf Course Cottage Grove, WI https://golftheoaks.com  

Monday, August 13th, 2018 Shotgun start 11:00am  

Cost: $75 18 Holes, Golf Cart and Meal  

Beat-the-Pro and Hole-In-One Competitions  
Payment Options  
Sign up can now be done electronically at:  
https://www.eventregisterpro.com/event/2018wisconsintrooperassociationfallenheroesevent  
Please make checks payable to: Wisconsin Troopers Benevolent Foundation. Send in the 
completed registration form below and mail to: Wisconsin Troopers Association 4230 East Towne 
Blvd #322, Madison, WI 53704  
Contact Brandon Ferrell at 608-751-9334 for any additional questions  

REGISTRATION FORM  
NAME ___________________________________ DEPARTMENT (if applicable) 

___________________  
EMAIL ____________________________________________ PHONE 
____________________________  
TEAM NAME 
_________________________________________________________________________
_  
GOLFERS 1) __________________________________ 2) 
__________________________________  
3) __________________________________ 4) __________________________________  

https://www.wisconsintrooper.org/fallen-heroes-golf-outing 

 

https://www.wisconsintrooper.org/fallen-heroes-golf-outing


 

 

 

 

 



Wisconsin State Patrol Alumni Association Annual Meeting 

WI State Patrol Academy, Fort McCoy, WI 
September 7, 2018 

Check-In 9:30 ς 11:30 a.m. 
 

The cost for lunch is $10 for non-members/guests, $0 for members. 

*****The WSPAA will be covering the cost for lunch for active members***** 

Checks should be made payable to WSPAA.  If you are bringing a guest and want 

to pay for your 2019 membership at the same time you are making your 

reservation, PLEASE DO NOT combine the two amounts on a single check.  Please 

send separate checks as it is easier for accounting purposes. 

If you are a non-sworn member of the WSPAA and worked in the capacity of a 

dispatcher, program assistant, etc. please indicate below the year you were hired 

by the Department of Transportation so we can recognize you for your years of 

service. 

 

# of persons attending _________ 

Name(s) (Please print) ______________________________________________ 

          ______________________________________________  

          ______________________________________________ 

Rank at Retirement __________________________   Recruit Class #__________ 

Classification_______________________________   Date Hired______________ 

 

RSVP by August 19, 2018 to:  WSPAA2011@gmail.com or Linda Woldt, 3120 

Breeze Drive, Sun Prairie, WI  53590        Phone:   (608)  279-0661 

 

mailto:WSPAA2011@gmail.com


 

Views of Destruction at Hillfarms 

 

 

  

 

 


